
 

DOWNTOWN PARKING COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES 

Thursday, June 10, 2010 
7:30 A.M. – 9:00 A.M. 

Gebhard Meeting Room 
630 Garden Street 

Santa Barbara, CA  93101 
 

 
 

1) CALL TO ORDER: 7:30 a.m. 
 
2) ROLL CALL 

 
DPC  MEMBERS  Attendance CITY STAFF PRESENT : 
Randy Rowse Present  
Tom Williams Present Victor Garza, Parking / TMP Superintendent 
Eric Kelley Present Brandon Beaudette, Administrative Assistant 
Bill Collyer Present  
Matt LaBrie Present  
Gene McKnight 
 

Not Present  

  LIAISONS PRESENT: 
  Grant House, City Council 

 
  Others Present 
  Dale Francisco, City Council 
 

3) PUBLIC COMMENT: 
 
None. 

 
4) APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF MAY 13, 2010 

 
It was moved by M. LaBrie and seconded by B. Collyer to approve the minutes.  The motion was 
carried 4 yeas/0 nays. 

 
5) TOUR OF THE DOWNTOWN PARKING FACILITIES 
 

A tour of the Downtown Parking lots was given by V. Garza and B. Beaudette.  All lots including 
commuter lots were visited. 
 
Also reviewed was the signage on the streets directing potential parkers to the Parking Facilities.  
R. Rowse noted that signage was particularly poor on lower Chapala St. 
 
R. Rowse asked about the landscape at lots 12 and 13.  They are adjacent to State St.  He asked 
if Downtown Parking maintains the landscape on State St. in those locations.  V. Garza stated 
that the Downtown Organization maintains the landscape on State St. while the Parks and 
Recreation department maintain the trees. 
 
M. LaBrie asked where the oldest elevators are located.  V. Garza replied that lots 7 and 9 have 
the oldest elevators.  Part of the Capital Improvement Program includes updating one elevator car 
a year.  The Lot 9 Borders side was done recently. 
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G. House asked if striping plans are ever redone to potentially add more spaces.  V. Garza stated 
that they are reviewed.  ADA compliancy usually directs striping plans however. 
 
R. Rowse asked if the city was warming to security cameras.  V. Garza stated yes and with the 
new fibre-optic connection between the lots it is a better possibility. 
 
R. Rowse asked if any lots are planned to be re-striped.  V. Garza replied Lots 3, 4, 5 and 11 are 
being planned to be resurfaced and re-striped. 
 
M. LaBrie noted that Parking signs are often blocked by taller delivery trucks.  He also added that 
he would like to see a map like the one located at the grand stairwell at the Granada Garage be 
put in other paseo’s throughout the parking lots. 
 
R. Rowse asked if there are plans to repaint the Lot 10 Parking structure.  V. Garza responded 
that it is in the CIP to be done. 

 
7) ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting adjourned at 9:43am.  


